
 

 

DRAFT – 14.10.2024 

Directorate General of Shipping, India 

Merchant Shipping Notice No. XX of 2024 

Ref No. File No.: 25-63/12/2024-NT - DGS                     Date: 

Subject: Installation of Closed-Circuit Television (CCTV) Systems on Indian-

Flagged Vessels and Foreign flag vessels visiting Indian Ports 

To: All Owners, ISM Managers, Masters of Indian-Flagged Merchant Vessels and Masters 

of Foreign Flagged vessel visiting Indian Ports. 

1. Recent incidents aboard vessels, including personnel disappearances, potential 

suicides, collisions, casualties, and other maritime security concerns have prompted a 

thorough reassessment of existing safety protocols and the implementation of more 

robust security measures. In cases of Man-over Board incidents and missing cases of 

seafarers the Search and Rescue efforts could not be conducted effectively due to lack of 

sufficient information i.e. exact time and location of the incidents. In the recent incidents, 

Search and Rescue agencies and other vessels assisting SAR agencies had to engage in 

prolonged search operation due to the same reason. 

2.   The Directorate, in view of its commitment to safeguarding the well-being of 

seafarers and upholding the highest standards of maritime safety and security, has 

carefully evaluated various solutions to address these pressing concerns. After extensive 

deliberation, installing Closed-Circuit Television (CCTV) systems on merchant vessels has 

been identified as a necessary and effective measure to enhance onboard safety & 

security and provide valuable documentation in the event of incidents. 

3. In view of the foregoing, the following is being mandated: 

3.1   All existing Indian-flagged vessels with a gross tonnage exceeding 500 GT 

shall be required to install Closed Circuit Television (CCTV) systems:  

a) During their next scheduled dry-docking, or  








